








 

 

 

 

STATE OF COLORADO ) 

) ss. 

County of Otero  ) 

   
 

 

 

At a Regular meeting of the Board of County Commissioners for Otero County, Colorado, held at the 

Courthouse in La Junta on Monday, the 11th day of July, A.D. 2022, there were present: 

 

 Jim Baldwin,  Chairman 

 John Hostetler,  Commissioner 

 Rob Oquist,  Commissioner 

 Lyn Scott,   Clerk to the Board 

 Amy White-Tanabe County Administrator 

     

When the following proceedings, among others, were had and done, to-wit: 
 

 

Resolution # 2022-07 

 

 

A RESOLUTION OPPOSING THE CLOSURE OF THE LA JUNTA VA CLINIC 

 

WHEREAS, on March 23, 2022 the Notice of the Department of Veterans Affairs:  Recommendations 

for Modernization or Realignment of Veterans Health Administration (VA) Facilities has 

recommended closure of the La Junta VA clinic by 2026; and 

 

WHEREAS, the VA is accepting public comments until January 30, 2023; and 

 

WHEREAS, the VA will be making a determination by February 15, 2023; and 

 

WHEREAS, no matter where a veteran chooses to live and put down roots, the VA should be 

available; and 

 

WHEREAS, our veterans all sacrificed together to keep us safe, and we should come together to keep 

their health safe; and 

 

WHEREAS, VA closures send the wrong message to our youth that are interested in a career in the 

military; and 

 

WHEREAS, VA closures decimate the morale of our veterans; and 
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WHEREAS, rural veterans play a vital role in the health and well-being of our small communities; 

and 

 

WHEREAS, there are currently a majority of eligible veterans in the service area who use the La Junta 

VA clinic located at 1100 Carson Ave. #204 in La Junta, Colorado; and 

 

WHEREAS, the closure of the La Junta VA clinic will have a negative effect on the veterans who live 

in Otero County; and 

 

WHEREAS, rural healthcare facilities would not be able to absorb the veteran population due to the 

shortage of medical staff; and 

 

WHEREAS, there are associated problems with veterans using private healthcare facilities which 

could cause a financial hardship for the veteran; and 

 

WHEREAS, our aging veteran population would have difficulty making the long and expensive trip to 

Pueblo, Colorado Springs and/or Denver; and 

 

WHEREAS, the wait times to access healthcare at the out-of-county facilities is expected to increase; 

and 

 

WHEREAS, the rural areas lack adequate broadband access to utilize telehealth; and 

 

WHEREAS, the closure of the La Junta VA clinic will have an adverse economic impact on Otero 

County. 

 

BE IT RESOLVED by the County of Otero as follows: 

 

1. The County of Otero OPPOSES the closure of the La Junta VA Clinic. 

2. The County of Otero REQUESTS all eligible veterans who have a DD214 to immediately 

enroll at the La Junta VA clinic. 

3. The County of Otero IMPLORES all elected leaders from southeastern Colorado to send 

their written comments to the VA to support the La Junta VA clinic. 

4. The County of Otero CONCLUDES our veteran population must have face-to-face, local 

medical appointments available in La Junta. 
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ADOPTED this 11th Day of July, A.D., 2022. 

 

 

ATTEST: Board of County Commissioners of the County of 

Otero, State of Colorado: 

 

 

 

________________________________________ ______________________________________ 

Clerk & Recorder Jim Baldwin, Chairman 

 

 

  ____________________________________ 

 John Hostetler 

 

 

  ______________________________________ 

  Rob Oquist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 










